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Minutes 
Athletic Council 

Vacaville Department of Educational Alternatives Office 
May 27, 2010 

 
Commissioner Joan Mumaugh called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.. 
 
Present:  All Athletic Directors were in attendance except Ed Williams. 
 
I Spring Sports 

A.  Badminton 
The League tournament was held at Vacaville High on May 18th.  Everything went well. 

B.  Baseball  
The League ended with a 4-way tie for 2nd place.  Using the head-to-head portion of the tie-breaker 

system determined the 2nd place team for the Section tournament. 
C.  Golf 

Aaron Beverly from Armijo was the only MEL player to qualify for the NorCal tournament.  
Aaron just missed a trip to the State tournament. 

D.  Girls Soccer 
Both MEL representatives lost in the first round of play-offs. 

E. Softball –  
The MEL had two teams qualify for the Section tournament.  One team was eliminated in Round 2 

and the other team was eliminated in Round 3. 
F. Swimming / Diving 

There was a tie for the girls championship between Napa and Vacaville. Vacaville receives the 
ordered pennant. 

G. Boys Tennis 
Armijo played Davis for the Section championship.  Unfortunately, Davis again defeated Armijo 

for the title. 
H. Track 

1. The event registration for the League Meet had to again deal with athletes that were not listed 
on the entry form.. 

2. Extra workers are always needed to help with the variety of events. Mike Papadopoulos will 
put together a list of minimum/maximum people required for each event for next year’s MEL 
Tournament. 



II  Fall Sports 
A. Spring Football 

1. Fred reminded everyone that during spring football no helmets, sleds or blocking dummies 
are allowed. 

2. Football by-law 1.17 needs to be revised to align with the Section rule 1903.3. 
B. Girls Tennis 

The first date of competition will be Friday, August 27th to align with the Section starting date. 
III   Winter Sports  

Wrestling 
1. The novice tournament will be at Napa High on November 24th. 
2. Napa received a letter of reprimand from the Section for participating in a tournament that 

did not conduct weigh-ins on the tournament start date. 
IV   Schedules 2010 – 2011 

Both swimming and track schedules were distributed and reviewed. 
The schedules will appear on the website as tentative until approved by the Board of Managers in 
September. 

V School of the Year 
For the 4th consecutive year Napa was awarded the School of the Year pennant. 

VI Other 
A. Gate Receipts for League Tournaments 

1. Badminton, B/G Tennis, Golf, Swimming, Track, and Wrestling all involve League 
tournaments. 

2. Admission to League tournaments is charged for Swimming, Track, and Wrestling. 
3. The League by-laws do not indicate who (host school or League) should keep the gate 

receipts for League tournaments. 
4. Mike Papadopoulos proposed that gate receipts, after expenses, should be returned to the 

League and not kept at the host site.  The host site would keep any concession, program and 
tee shirt monies. 

5. The Athletic Directors agreed with Mike as long as there was a financial report form 
submitted to the League from the host school. 

6. Joan will provide the financial report form. 
7. The Board of Managers will receives this item in September. 

B. League Reps to the Section 
Reviewed all League reps for the Section. 

C. Meeting Calendar 
The revised meeting calendar for 2010 – 2011 was distributed. 

D. Website 
The summer screen will go up June 1st.  By June 15th, the 2010 – 2011 schedules will be available. 

E. Football Camp Forms 
Napa, Vacaville, Vintage have sent in camp forms for this summer. 

F. Golf with Dixon 
1. The Dixon AD contacted Joan asking if the Dixon girls golf team could be added to the MEL 

schedule. 
2. Joan sent a note to Napa, Vacaville, Vintage and Wood asking if they would approve adding 

Dixon as a guest of the MEL.  All four schools said that they approved. 
3. Two schedules were presented (with different start dates) which included Dixon.  The 

Athletic Council chose schedule A with starting date of September 9th. 



4. Each school was instructed to get their Principal’s approval to accept this new schedule in 
place of the original schedule. 

5. During the MEL #1 Tournament, Dixon will play at the end of the groupings. 
6. Dixon will not compete in the MEL #2 Tournament due to course constraints and day light. 
7. Dixon was FAXed a copy of the schedule after approval was received via email allowing the 

schedule replacement. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 10:00  a.m. 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Joan Mumaugh 
MEL Commissioner 


